LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE
Minutes for Meeting of April 9, 2014
Present:

Greg Delauter, Kevin Potter, Mike Nelsen, Kenneth Swallow, Paul Strebel, Clayne Shakespear,  Linda Bourne, Kevin Christensen, Richard Moseley, Dorene Stever, Adam Anderko, Kimberly Giles, Mark Crane, Teri Howick and Marsha Andersen
Excused from the meeting were Jim Hess, Blair Westergard and Dee Isaacson
The meeting was opened at 9:00 a.m. by Greg Delauter.

Mike Nelsen made a motion to accept the March 12th meeting Minutes with Clayne Shakespear seconding it.  Motion carried.

Kevin Potter stated that grant money has been approved for use in sending an LEPC member to the Public Safety Summit in May, and there is still money available if anyone else needs assistance to attend the conference.  If interested, send the Executive Committee an email.

Kimberly Giles reminded everyone to sign up for the Shakeout.

There is a Private Sector Preparedness Council meeting for businesses coming up in Sandy and they are working on starting one up for the northern part of the State.
Kimberly also stated that Emergencyinfoutah.com is a website that you need to join to apply for grants.

Clayne Shakespear stated that Ferry Farms in Corinne has a permit to land apply treated waste, and there is a community meeting tonight at 6:30 p.m. at the Corinne Co Op on this.

Paul Strebel from UTA stated they are having a conference on June 12th and he will have a flyer with more information at the next LEPC meeting.  

The LEPC brochure was passed around and ok’d to be used.  Also, 200 of the jackets will be printed using grant money and the contents will be gone over at a committee meeting.  

Kimberly stated that FEMA has free pamphlets available and she will look into this.  
Teri Howick from Procter & Gamble stated that they are doing a Vibrant Living Program that has to do with health, diet, exercise, smoking cessation, etc., and they became certified last week.

Kevin Potter stated that April is Emergency Preparedness month, and the Be Ready Utah kit is available for anyone to use. 
There was discussion on meth contamination, and the Strike Force is doing more swabs.  Decontamination includes removing anything absorbent (carpet, pad, drapes, etc.)  and the walls being washed with three rinses.  Any time the test shows above one microgram decontamination needs to be done.
Clayne stated there is a radon program at the Health Department and test kits are available for $7.00.

Dorene Stever stated that Bear River Hospital had to use their emergency plan when two large water pipes broke.  

Kevin Christensen stated that the pandemic exercise scheduled in June may become a tabletop exercise with some counties looking at enhancing their plans and forming new partnerships.  Also, there will be a full scale exercise in preparation for the HAFB air show.  

Kevin also stated that the University of Minnesota did an article on the Health Care Coalition.  The article is posted on their website at nuhc.org.
There was discussion on ebola.
Kenneth Swallow from West Liberty Foods stated that their purchase of a bailer is saving them $380,000 per year.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

The next meeting is scheduled for May 14th at 9:00 a.m. at the Sheriff’s Office.

